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LETTER TO THE EDITOR 
 
SOME THOUGHTS ON 2020 
 
What I missed — hugs, hugs and hugs BUT I gained cherishing, cherishing and more 
cherishing as the family made sure we had food and toilet paper!! 
 
What I missed — singing in church, BUT the joy when we were able to come back to it. 
 
What I missed — lots of social activities especially early on, BUT found lots of new places to 
go walking. 
 
What I missed — face to face gatherings, talks, church, BUT I learnt the wonders of Zoom — 
and I now have the joy of not Zooming everywhere. 
 
What I missed — the book exchange table at Probus, BUT I discovered all these street 
libraries in unexpected places. 
 
These are just some of the things I missed during the COVID lockdown months. Why not add 
yours next month? 
 
Mary Potter 
 
	
	
	
	

	

Meeting Dates 
Arrive 9.30 for 10.00 start, finish 12.00 on  
Thurs 6 May 2021 

Thurs 3 June 2021 

Website: 
http://www.asquithmixedprobus.org.au 
Email: info@asquithmixedprobus.org.au 
 webmaster@asquithmixedprobus.org.au  
 

Bulletin: Editor: Sylvia Gratton 
☎	 
Asquith Mixed Probus Club Inc. 
The Secretary AMPC. 
Formed by the Rotary Club of Berowra on 
2 October 2008.  
Club No: 9003799 
District: 9680 Inc. No.: 9890687 
Bendigo Bank details for deposits. 
BSB No: 633-000 Account No.: 139 637 029 

PRIVACY: In accordance with 
the Privacy Act 1988 and 
recommendation from Probus 
South Pacific, this newsletter is 
private and confidential for 
members of Asquith Mixed 
Probus Club use only and is not 
to be used for any other 
purpose. 
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COMMITTEE	NOTES	-	APRIL		2021	

	

		1.	 Mary	Potter	has	some	interesting	speakers	lined	up	for	this	year.			May	meeting	
Robert	Green	will	speak	about	the	History	of	Asquith.	

	

2.	 Jim	&	Judy	Thompson	and	their	 sub-committee	have	been	busy	planning	some	
great	 outings	 throughout	 the	 year,	 with	 our	 trip	 to	 Yamba	 in	May,	 a	 visit	 to	 Prince	
Henry	Hospital	in	June,	and	Bowling	at	Hornsby	RSL	in	July.		

	

3.	 Vicki	McPherson	has	been	planning	some	lunches	and	even	a	Brunch	including	a	
Bastille	Day	lunch	at	Allegro.		Also,	a		 Brunch	 at	 Vanilla	 Cream	 Cafe	 at	 Annangrove.		
Check	the	Bulletin	for	up	to	date	information.		

	

4.	 Please	see	the	Bulletin	for	Theatre	shows	organised	by	Rhonda	Wilson.		She	has	
some	 great	 shows	 coming	 up	 so	 get	 together	 with	 a	 few	 friends	 and	 support	 her	
efforts.	

	

5.	 Laurie	Keaton	is	looking	at	an	online	programme	called		 "Sydney	 Wild	 Walks"	 -	
that	should	prove	interesting.	

	

6.	 A	 robust	 conversation	 was	 held	 around	 Succession	 Planning	 for	 future	 Office	
Bearers	 and	 Activity	 organisers.	 Please	 think	 about	 some	 of	 these	 positions,	 as	 next	
year	there	needs	to	be	new	members	taking	on	these	positions.		This		will	 be	 good	 for	
the	club,	as	it	will	bring	new	ideas.			So	please	think	about	it.	

	

	Pam	Slater	

Secretary	
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 Treasurer’s Report as at 6 April, 2021 
       

Income received for year to date  $7,157 
Offset by expenses of   $ 1,392     
Year to date surplus balance    $ 5,765 
 
Add previous year’s surplus of    $ 9,881 
Gives an overall member surplus of   $15,647 
 
This surplus consists of cash of    $22,890 
Less liabilities – mainly activities paid in advance $  7,243 
 
Total member equity     $15,647 
 
  Yenda Holland 7 April 2021 

 
 
 

Payment of Monies 
 

As we are now back to normal and trying to eliminate as much congestion as possible round the 
activity desks, the procedure for payment will be as follows for those paying by EFT. 
 
Monies paid by Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) should be made to: Bendigo Bank 

BSB: 633-000 
Account: 139 637 029 
Account Name: Asquith Mixed Probus Club 

 
It is important that your EFT payment is able to be identified. Please write your surname and activity 
abbreviation in the space provided and print the receipt from the bank. This transaction should be 
made prior to the general meeting. A copy of the EFT receipt and a completed Activities Payment 
Voucher shall be presented at the Activity Organiser’s desk to have your attendance confirmed and 
a receipt provided.  It would also be helpful if you would email a copy of the bank receipt to the 
Assistant Treasurer.  Any transaction that cannot be identified will be forfeited to the Club. 
 
Those people paying by cash or cheque are to first take their payment and a completed Activities 
Payment Voucher to the Payments Desk prior to taking it to the Activity Organiser. 
 
Please remember, if you have listed for an activity and are no longer able to attend, please let the 
Activity Organiser know as soon as possible. 
 
 
 
 

 

MEN’S GROUP 

Men who would like to join AMPC Men's Group for friendly, social discussion please contact Robert 
Allison. We normally meet at Magpies Club, Waitara at 11:00 on the third Wednesday of the month 

 



4	|	P a g e 	
	 	

CARDS	 	
	
Cards	500	is	now	back	on	at	the	bowling	club	so	come	&	join	in,	good	fun	&	very	casual		
	
A	nice	lunch	&	a	drink	afterwards	makes	for	a	good	break	plus	good	company		
	
See	you	all	there	11am	the	first	&	second	Wed	in	the	month.				Mary	Glasby		
	
	
OTHER	ACTIVITIES	

 

AMPC	COMMITTEE	MEMBERS	2021-22	

 

	

	

Men’s	Group	 Robert	Allison	 Dolls	 Barbara	Williamson			

Auditor	 	 5th	Thursday	BBQ	 Lance	Williamson	

Books	DVD,	Jigsaw	 Sunny	Dougall	 Mah-jong	 Pam	Clarke	

	 &	Robert	Montgomery	 Theatres	 Rhonda	Wilson	

Dining	out	 Vicki	McPherson	 Trivia	 Robin	Roberts	

Cards	500	 Mary	Glasby		 Walks	 Laurie	Keaton	

Pot	Luck	Meals	 Anne	Heaton	 Web	Site	 Robert	Allison	

Public	Officer	&	Historian	 Sandra	Death	 Assist.	Tours/Excurs.	 Sandra	Lees	

Assist.	Tours/Excurs.	 Trish	Taylor	 Assist.	Tours/Excurs.	 Lula	Andersen	

AMPC Committee Members 2021-22 Phone Email  

  Officers 
 

  
President John Channon   
Vice-President Elect John Davies   
Secretary Pam Slater   
Treasurer Yenda Holland   
  Committee 

 
 

Bulletin Sylvia Gratton   
Hospitality Vicki McPherson   
Membership Barry Willick   
Programme Mary Potter   

Tours/Excursions 
Jim & Judy 
Thompson   

Welfare Denise Mayhew   
Assistant Secretary Sandra Death   
Assistant Treasurer Dianne Watson   
Historian/Public 
Officer Sandra Death 

 
 

Auditor Robert Allison   
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ACTIVITIES	JIM	&	JUDY	THOMPSON	

	

SUNDAY	16	TO	FRIDAY	21	MAY	2021	–	YAMBA	

YAMBA.	25	members	are	off	to	Yamba	in	May.	We	depart	Hornsby	by	train	(Grafton	XPT)	at	07.47	am	
platform	5	on	Sunday	16	May	2021.	We	return	at	7.38	pm	on	Friday	21	May.	Could	you	please	pay	the	
final	amount	of	$1,000	pp	by	26	April	(plus	single	supp	of	$250	pp	if	applicable).	We	are	staying	at	the	
Aston	Motel,	37	Colestream	St,	Yamba	ph	02	66462199,	0491	300	261.	
	
10	PIN	BOWLNG,15	JULY	2021	Hornsby	RSL.	1.00	to	3.00	pm.	Cost	$8	pay	on	the	day.	We	are	limited	
to	24	so	sign	up.	If	you	have	never	bowled	before	don’t	worry	it	should	be	a	fun	day.	
	
	

FUTURE	ACTIVITIES	(MORE	DETAILS	LATER).	

15	JULY.	10	PIN	Bowling	at	Hornsby	RSL.	

19	AUGUST.	Car	Fun	Run	organised	by	Angus	Dougall.	

	

THURSDAY	17	JUNE	2021	–	PRINCE	HENRY	HOSPITAL	NURSING	AND	MEDICAL	MUSEUM	

This	is	a	museum	celebrating	the	history	of	one	of	Sydney’s	oldest	hospitals.		Prince	Henry	was	a	
general	hospital	which	also	treated	infectious	diseases.		The	museum	shows	the	advancements	in	
nursing	care	from	World	War	I	when	Sydney	underwent	the	Spanish	Flu	Pandemic,	through	World	
War	II	to	the	1970s.		We	will	have	a	guided	tour	and	the	cost	is	$13	pp.		A	couple	of	cafes	are	nearby	
for	lunch.		We	will	travel	to	Central	by	train	and	catch	a	bus	to	the	Museum.		

Train	from	Berowra	(8.24am)	and	Hornsby	(8.35am)	–	Central	Coast	train	departing	Hornsby	from	
platform	3.		When	we	arrive	at	Central	travel	will	be	by	393	bus	from	Eddy	Avenue	to	Little	Bay.	
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WELFARE REPORT 

Heather	Rooke	was	admitted	to	the	SAH	with	a	chest	infection,	she	was	put	on	a	course	of	intravenous	and	
oral	antibiotics	and	was	discharged	to	her	home	4	days	later.		Heather	still	doesn’t	feel	100%	well	but	is	very	
appreciative	of	the	caring	being	given	to	her	by	her	husband	Barry.	

	

John	Davies	has	been	in	the	SAH	for	the	past	2	weeks	and	has	undergone	some	serious	procedures.		Firstly,	
John’s	heart	had	an	irregular	beat,	which	his	son	thought	may	have	been	indicative	of	atrial	fibrillation,	this	
proved	not	to	be	the	case	and	there	is	still	no	explanation	as	to	the	irregularity.		Since	that	time,	John	has	
undergone	surgery	for	a	bleeding	duodenal	ulcer.		As	a	result	of	scans	John	had	undergone	during	and	after	
this	surgery,	he	was	diagnosed	with	bowel	cancer.		John	has	undergone	successful	surgery	and	also	the	
necessary	testing	performed	when	cancer	is	diagnosed.		John	tells	me	he	has	“seen	the	hand	of	God”	
because	all	tests	carried	out	have	come	back	clear	of	any	cancer.		John	will	remain	at	the	SAH	for	at	least	1	
more	week	and	then	possibly	go	to	Mt	Wilga	for	rehabilitation.		

	

Lance	Williamson	was	admitted	to	the	SAH	on	17th	April	suffering	with	cellulitis,	he	was	placed	on	
intravenous	antibiotics	until	last	Wednesday	then	discharged	home	with	enough	antibiotics	to	last	until	the	
weekend.		Still	not	feeling	well,	Lance	saw	his	GP	today	and	has	been	put	on	antibiotics	for	another	week	as	
the	cellulitis	is	still	present.		A	message	from	Lance,	“He’ll	see	everybody	at	the	5th	Thursday	BBQ.	

Happy	Birthday	to	all	members	celebrating	their	birthday	this	month	

Denise	Mayhew	

	

	

Pot	Luck	Dinners.	

Hello	Everyone,	now	that	restrictions	are	being	lifted	and	we	are	all	keen	to	get	out	and	about	I	would	like	to	
encourage	you	all	to	join	in	the	POTLUCK	DINNERS.	

It	is	a	wonderful	way	to	meet	and	get	to	know	your	fellow	Club	Members.	

Six	people	agree	to	meet	at	a	time	that	suits	them	all,	taking	it	in	turns	to	Host	the	gathering	in	their	homes.	

The	Host	couple	are	responsible	for	the	main	course	and	the	other	two	couples	for	Entrée	and	Dessert.	

This	is	not	meant	to	be	onerous,	just	something	simple.	The	whole	idea	is	to	enjoy	each	other’s	company.	

I	already	have	14	on	the	list	but	would	like	to	see	many	more	participating.	

Anne	Heaton.	

	

	

	



10	|	P a g e 	
	 	

Walk	Activities	

	

	

		

Ball’s	
Head	
Walk	
	
	
	

	 								 	 	 	 	 	 	 							Ball’s	Head	Bush	Supper	

	 WALK	REPORT	

The	Ball’s	Head	walk	was	very	enjoyable	despite	threatening	weather	on	the	way.	Thank	you	to	all	the	late	
stand-ins	who	conducted	the	walk.		

The	Meadowbank	walk	is	intended	to	be	very	social,	historical	and	leisurely.	Please	note	payment	for	lunch	at	
Como	would	be	appreciated	today.	See	Laurie	to	make	your	meal	choice	at	the	May	or	June	meeting.	Final	
bookings	and	payment	to	the	management	company	are	required			before	10th	June.			

	

Future	Walks	

Thursday	May	27	

	What:					Parramatta	River	pathway	from	Meadowbank	Station	to	Kissing	Point	Ferry	Terminal.	Ferry	to	
	 Cabarita	Park	for	Lunch	and	ferry/rail	trip	home.	Easy	3.4	walk.		 Historical	component	at		
	 Kissing	point	including	Bennelong’s	Burial	Site	and	Memorial	and	Squires	Brewer	(Research	by	
	 Jeremy		Steele)	

Travel:	 T9	Train	Hornsby	Platform	4	Dep	09.16	arr	09.42	Cars	4-5.	

	 	 11.16	or	11.46	Ferry	to	Cabarita	(6	mins).	

	 	 Return	Ferries	to	Barangaroo	–	22	and	52	mins	past	the	hour	(31	mins)	

	 	 Return	Ferries	to	Meadowbank.	-	19	and	49	mins	past	hour	(11	mins).	

	

Bring/Lunch:		Bring	refreshments	for	morning	tea	-		stoppage	by	the	River	bank.	

	 	 Picnic	Lunch	and	suitable	refreshments	–	Cabarita	Park	

	 	 Sanders	Kiosk	would	not	be	able	to	cater	for	more	than	15	for	lunch	 .	

	 	 Takeaway	fish	and	chip	is	available.	
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Thursday	24	June	

	

Where:		 Oatley	to	Como	Hotel	via	Old	rail	bridge	pathway	&	Como	Pleasure	Park.	

		

	What:	 1.	Easy	2.8	k	walk	from	Oatley	station.	Coffee	stop	at	Como	Pleasure	Park.	

	 	 2.	Medium	3.6	km	walk:	Miles	Dunphy	Reserve	(no	stragglers)	and	Oatley	to		 	
	 	 Como	Hotel	Walk.	Coffee	at	Pleasure	Park.		Lead	is	Kevin		

		

Travel:	 Hornsby	09.04	Intercity	Platform	3.	Cars	2-3.	Change	Redfern.	Arr	Oatley	10.15.	

	 	 Due	to	the	large	number	of	Registrations	will	probably	have	to	use	cars	5	&	6	also	

	 	 I	have	not	been	able	to	ascertain	if	Platform	1	Redfern	is	served	by	lift	as	yet.	

			

Morning	Tea:	Use	one	of	two	cafes	in	the	Pleasure	Grounds.	Map	sent	to	registrations.	

																								

Lunch:	 12.00-	for	12.30	Lunch	at	historic	Como	Hotel.		We	have	booked	the	function	room		
	 	 at	no	extra	cost.		Enter	via	the	car	park	entry	left	side	as	you	face	the	hotel.	

	 	 Prepaid	&	booked	Lunch	at	a	cost	of	$16.	Payable	at	by	today’s	meeting.	This		 	
	 	 includes	a	$6	Non-refundable	deposit	(after	Thursday	10	June)	
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PROGRAM/SPEAKERS	

 
SPEAKERS 
We welcomed back Graham Sims as our April presenter. Who remembers Jaffas, or 
Fantales, maybe Poly Waffles or blocks of honeycomb?  
 

            
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
It was quite nostalgic as members remembered the lollies of their childhood, along with other 
memories of buying bags of broken biscuits at the corner shop. 
 
The May meeting brings something quite different as local Robert Green talks a little about 
the history of Asquith. His book on the subject is being released the day after our meeting, 
and Robert will be taking orders at the conclusion of our meeting. 
 
Mary. 
 
 
 
HOSPITALITY / DINING OUT 
 

Bastille Day lunch at Allegro 14th July 
 
Still places left at $65 if anyone's interested.  
 
Vicki. 
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THEATRES RHONDA WILSON 

 

GOOD OLD DAY CONCERT - with Bernard and DAVID HOBSON 
 
I've had a disappointing response for this, so will do an individual booking rather than having priority 
booking.    
 
Monday 21 JUNE  2PM   
Sydney Town Hall 
$45 
Interested?  email me or see me at May Meeting 
 
 
COME FROM AWAY  
 
WEDNESDAY 18th AUGUST, 1:00pm  
CAPITOL THEATRE  
Price $75.00      Payment no later than MAY Meeting  
 
HAMILTON  
 
SATURDAY 16 OCTOBER 2pm Lyric Theatre 
 
Price: $110 Due No later than JULY Meeting   
 

PHANTOM OF THE OPERA   - Sydney Opera House 
 
  
SUNDAY 5 SEPTEMBER  1PM 
$110 
NOTE - Tickets are marked Restricted Viewing   
PAYMENT - BY 15 MAY 

 
 
 

I’m	getting	tired	of	being	part	of	a	major	historical	event	

It’s	probably	my	age	that	tricks	people	into	thinking	I’m	an	adult. 
It’s	weird	being	the	same	age	as	old	people.	

At	what	point	can	we	just	start	using	2020	as	profanity?		

As	in:	“That’s	a	load	of	2020.”	or	“What	in	the	2020.”	or	“abso-2020-lutely.”	

I	just	did	a	week's	worth	of	cardio	after	walking	into	a	spider	web. 
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ASQUITH MIXED PROBUS CLUB INC  ASQUITH MIXED PROBUS CLUB INC
Inc No: 9890687      Inc No: 9890687

     Activities  Payment  Voucher        Receipt

              
Today's 

Date:       
To-days 

Date:

Name(s) Name(s)

Activity 
Name

Activity 
Name

Date of 
activity

Date of 
activity

        
Activity cost 
per person

 $ No. of 
Persons  Amount 

Paid   $
No. of 

Persons

Total 
Paid

Card Charge $

Cash EFT

Cheque Confirmed by:

POS Received By : Received by :

Date issued 1 June 2017   PLEASE  RETAIN  FOR  ACTIVITY.

$

ASQUITH MIXED PROBUS CLUB INC  ASQUITH MIXED PROBUS CLUB INC
Inc No: 9890687      Inc No: 9890687

     Activities  Payment  Voucher        Receipt
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Date:       
To-days 

Date:

Name(s) Name(s)

Activity 
Name

Activity 
Name

Date of 
activity

Date of 
activity

        
Activity cost 
per person

 $ No. of 
Persons  Amount 

Paid   $
No. of 

Persons

Total 
Paid

Card Charge $

Cash EFT

Cheque Confirmed by:

POS Received By : Received by :

Date issued 1 June 2017   PLEASE  RETAIN  FOR  ACTIVITY.

$


